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January 16, 1975 

Office of the White House Press Secretary 

NOTICE TO THE PRESS 


The President today announced the appointment of Walter Tice, of Yonkers, 
New York, to be a Member of the National Advisory Council on Education for 
the remainder of a term expiring April 26, 1976. He succeeds Joseph S. 
Radom who resigned effective November 16, 1974. 

He is President of the Yonkers Federation of Teachers and Vice President 
of the American Federation of Teachers. 

The Council, consisting of 15 members appointed by the President, was 
established by P. L. 90-35 of June 29, 1967 to review the operations of the 
Federal programs for the training and development of educational personnel, 
and evaluating their effectiveness in meeting needs for additional educational 
personnel. The Council makes an annual report to the President and the 
Congress on its findings and recommendations. 

Members serve terms not exceeding three years. 
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